SNYDER'S CHURCH



A Global Methodist Church 1724 New Bloomfield Road - New Bloomfield, Pennsylvania 17068-8038

717-582-7856 E-mail: SnydersChurchOffice@gmail.com

WWW.SnydersChurchNB.ORG

"To make disciples of Jesus Christ who Worship passionately, Love extravagantly, and Witness boldly"

<u>The Bible</u>: IS The Word Of God – <u>Jesus</u>: IS The Only Way To Salvation <u>Prayer</u>: IS Essential – <u>Evangelism</u>: IS Our Mission

Monday 22 July 2024

Dear Snyder's Church Family and Friends,

My heart is so filled with JOY that I wanted to write to you this morning and share this special mailing with you. You all are truly wonderful and Linda and I are so blessed to be part of the Snyder's Church Family.

Yesterday after Worship Services, I was brought to tears with a big surprise that I literally knew nothing about. We were asked to go to the Fellowship Hall for Cake and Ice Cream. I laid back in the Sanctuary visiting with some of our worship family and was told that I needed to go downstairs right away.

When I walked into the social hall there was a box filled with cards addressed to me and over along the wall was a birthday cake that said 80th Happy Birthday Bill! I was moved to tears of JOY for each of you. I then briefly shared with everyone how our family wanted to do something special for my 80th birthday and I refused, asking them gently yet firmly that I did not want a celebration, and finally had to tell them a secret from my childhood [that up to that moment only Linda had known for years] 68 years earlier that prompted my decision. I shared that briefly with the church family yesterday where at age 12 on my birthday, I received the worst beating in my life by Carlton [my biological father] for "supposedly loosing his ball glove" which I did not. I had to wear long pants and long sleeved shirts all summer because of the bruising and it was turning a yellowish color by the time school resumed in September.

But as I shared that brief encounter with you, I also sensed a JOY in my heart knowing that your love and appreciation was given to this humble servant, and the pain of that horrible day left as I felt the JOY and LOVE of the Snyder's Church family. For that I am most grateful. And this morning as I am reading and rereading the cards and greetings I am again in tears of joy for each of you.

Saying thank-you seems so inadequate, so please accept once again my [our] love for each of you and with deepest appreciation. The JOY of serving the Lord at Snyder's Church is a great testimony to your faith and commitment to Christ. And this is another big thank-you for being so faithful and caring and loving.

Blessings to each of you. Here's hoping to greet you in Worship this coming Sunday morning.

Bill

Bill Pipp, Pastor 142 Emerson Drive, Carlisle, PA 17015-9185

Phone: 717-579-5306 717-350-2287

Jeff Brewster, Assistant Pastor 647 Newport Road, Duncannon, PA 17020 Phone: 717-834-9712 AN INVITATION TO VOLUNTEER: I have received information that there is an interest in forming a GOOD NEWS CLUB at the Elementary School in New Bloomfield that would meet after school on either a Tuesday or Thursday. What a wonderful opportunity for a couple of our Global Methodist Churches to share the Good News of Jesus with children. If you would like to volunteer, please let me know right away so that the planning committee will know that there is help available.

ANOTHER VISION AND OPPORTUNITY: Enclosed in this special newsletter you will find a flyer that announces the "Men 4 Jesus" new ministry beginning in September with the schedule for September, November 2024 and January, March, May 2025.

In June when I was observing the children in Bible School, I wondered how many of the 80+ children and youth were found in our churches at Roseglen, Delliville and Snyder's on Sunday morning and came to the conclusion that probably a large percentage of them were not.

And so this vision opportunity: What do you think of possibly having an every other month on a Wednesday say from 5:30 to 7:00 PM a CY 4 J. We could provide a supper meal, Bible Story, Study, Games and Fellowship every other month. My vision is that perhaps a representative from Roseglen and Dellville would join us for "discussion" and decision. We have all the registration cards from VBS and could use them to contact the children and youth. Please pray about this and then let's get together to dream and plan for a continuation of reaching out to our children and youth in the area as we share the love of Jesus with them.

CHURCH SECRETARY

Lisa Stuck - Use Church Email Address

OUR PRAYER CHAIN

Call Susan Reisinger at 717-834-5221 to activate the Prayer Chain. She will also notify the Office to email the concern. You can also send your Prayer Request to our web site or check out the list of who to remember in prayer.

GOING TO THE HOSPITAL

If you would like either Pastor Bill or Pastor Jeff to visit, please let us know. If not, let us know so that we can remember you in our personal prayers.

VIDEO DISCLAIMER

Photographic, Audio or Video recordings may be used for any use which may include but is not limited to Presentations, Sermons, Online/Internet Videos; Media.

INSPIRATIONAL REFERENCE

"If my people who are called by my name humble themselves, pray, seek my face, and turn from their wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, and will forgive their sin and heal their land." - II Chronicles 7:14 NRSV

John Wesley: "In all cases, the Church is to be Judged by the Scripture, Not the Scripture by the Church"



SNYDER'S CHURCH



A Global Methodist Church

"To make disciples of Jesus Christ who Worship passionately, Love extravagantly, and Witness boldly"

1724 New Bloomfield Road New Bloomfield, Pennsylvania 17068-

8038 Phone: 717 582-7856

WWW.SNYDERSCHURCHNB.ORG

Email:

SnydersChurchOffice@6mail.com

OUR PURPOSE

The Bible Is The Word Of God Jesus Is The Only Way To Salvation Prayer Is Essential Evangelism Is Our Mission

PASTORS

Bill Pipp 717-579-5306 or 717-350-2287 Email: revpippy@aol.com Jeff Brewster 717-834-9712

A New Church For A New Day

To all who are weary and need rest; to all who are lonely and desire companionship; to all who mourn and want comfort; to all who sin and need a Savior; to all who rejoice and celebrate Christ, and to whomsoever will come....Snyder's Church says WELCOME!







2024



September 21st

Eugene (Gene) Liddick, who serves as the Assisting Elder for the Harrisburg Area Global Methodist Church. Pastor Gene is also serving 2 small GMC churches in York County.



November 16th

Ron Manley, a member of the Meeting House (Church of the Brethren) in Carlisle and Ron served as one of our teachers for the Revelation Study. Pastor Bill will serve the Communion.

CALLING ALL MEN!

2025



January 18th

Brian Doyle, Pastor of the Mt. Gilead Global Methodist Church, and a gifted Bible teacher, completing requirements to be ordained Elder at the 2025 Annual Conference Session.



March 15th

Bob Bishard, Pastor of the Young's Global Methodist Church and a well-known and respected Pastor in the area.



May 17th

Attorney Mark Allshouse, of Christian Legal Services, Marysville. Mark assisted us in the legal work for our Disaffiliation Process, and a deeply committed Christian. Pastor Jeff will serve the Communion.



A Brand New Ministry is about to begin at Snyder's Church for the Men of the Church. We are calling it Men 4 Jesus! We are planning a Third Saturday morning gathering for September-November 2024 and January – March – May 2025. 8:30 AM to 10:30 AM.

The plan is for a delicious breakfast (to be served by the Ladies Aide Society) followed by devotions, Bible Study and closing with Communion. There is no cost for the meal, however, an offering basket will be found to help the Ladies Aide Society recover the cost.

The question has been asked can men from other churches attend these breakfast gatherings. Of course. We ask that all who plan to attend, call the church office at 717 582 7856 or Pastor Bill a week before so that the ladies have ample time to prepare for the meal.